Impacting Local Governments: Understanding and Complying with HIPAA

Congress enacted the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) in 1996 to insure the portability of health care coverage, provide nondiscrimination benefit eligibility and premiums, and to guard against fraud and abuse.  In addition, the Act is meant to simplify and streamline administration of health insurance.

Privacy provisions of HIPAA were effective October 15, 2002.  Local governments, agencies, health care insurers and providers had to be in compliance by Oct. 16 unless a one-year extension was granted.  The federal government has attached severe penalties for first and second infractions of the law.  Civil penalties for non-compliance are up to $100 for each violation, and criminal penalties will cost up to $250,000 and/or 10 years in jail.  The Federal Government will not be punitive at this time, but they will require a corrective action plan so the governments and agencies can meet the requirements for HIPAA as soon as possible.

Workshops have been held in select cities to inform local government practitioners about the Act.  Recently, the Virginia Innovation Group (VIG) held a one-day workshop for Understanding and Complying with HIPAA at the Henrico County Training Center. With over 130 local government practitioners attending, HIPAA experts provided an overview of the Act, compliance procedures, implementation strategies, and a detailed breakdown of the steps taken by the city of Virginia Beach to comply with the Act.  Workshop presenters were able to tailor their comments to the special interests of all attendees and to highlight the key requirements of the Act and the timelines associated with them.

IG’s next workshop on this topic will be hosted by the city of Temple Terrace, FL on Thursday, February 6, 2003.  Attendees will learn from James J. Kennedy III, Esq. of Buchannon and Ingersoll, Tampa, FL. Kennedy will speak about the law and legal issues that concern governments and other agencies.

Hillsborough County has hired consultants, Jay TerLouw, Senior Project manager, Brandt Information Systems, Tallahassee, FL and Charles A. Goldberg, Director of Consulting Services, Eastern Region, Fox Systems, Atlanta, GA.  They will explain how cities and counties can get started and the departments that need to comply. Also, they will provide a step-by-step process and will create a framework for developing your own strategies to implement your own program.

The case study focuses on Hillsborough County and will be the framework of learning.  HIPAA Specialist for the county, Sue Adams is in charge of getting HIPAA installed and operating.  Adams will explain her administrative responsibilities, tasks and strategies underway and challenges faced.

An overview of paperwork requirements such as provider agreements, trust attachments, data security plan, workforce confidentiality agreements, consent forms and others from Henry Alava, Independent Insurance Consultant, Certified Financial Planner and President of Benefits Consulting Inc. will be made available.

To register for the workshop look for the registration form on The Innovation Groups’ Web site, www.ig.org or contact Beverly Pabon by phone at 813.622.8484.
